District VI Winter AD Meeting

Wednesday, May 15, 2013

Spring Cove Administrative Office — Board Room

OPEN DATES:
Boys Basketball: Central needs one team for tip off tourney on 12/6 and 12/7
Homer Center is looking for one game
Girls Basketball: Cambria Heights needs one team for a 12/26 and 12/27 tourney

Williamsburg is looking for one game

1. Callto order 10:00am. All members present except for Bald Eagle, Belleville Mennonite, Bishop
Guilfoyle, Glendale, Grace Prep, Hollidaysburg and Purchase Line.

2. Approval of minutes. 1* Cambria Heights, 2" Richland. Motion passed. Dr. Crumrine
addressed the AD’s. District VI appreciates all the work the AD’s did for the winter sports.
District is also working on concussion issues for the membership.

3. Approval of financial report. John Bomboy our Treasurer said very little activity. 1°* Greater
Johnstown, 2™ Blacklick Valley. Motion passed.

4. Baseball — Chuck Gojmerac — detailed the breakdown of the four brackets. Tournament begins
tomorrow with one Class A game and five Class AA games. Thirty two teams entered the 2013
open tournament. Rosters will be requested of all teams in the finals for the programs that will
be prepared for the fans.

5. Softball — Don Hosterman — detailed the breakdown of the four brackets. All final games will be
played at Penn State on the 29". Times are TBD and will be announced closer to the date of the
finals. Softball has a payroll sheet that the umpires NEED to sign. Make sure they are signed by
the umpires. This is slightly different than baseball which does their referee confirmations
electronically. Rosters will also be requested prior to the finals.

6. Track & Field — Dean Rossi. Class AA ran last night. Class AAA will be held tomorrow — Thursday
May 16th. Computer program used at Altoona gets kids names up on the big screen quickly.
Dean mentioned that the workers at Altoona do a very nice job.

7. Tennis —is just about over and all went well. State College represented Class AAA and
Westmont Hilltop represented Class AA in the state tournament.

8. Boys Volleyball — Chuck Gojmerac updated the tournament field. Three teams entered Class AA
and two entered Class AAA. The district championships will be held at Tyrone Area Middle
School on Tuesday, May 21%. Class AA will start at 6:00pm with Class AAA to follow. Regional
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play-in games will be held on Thursday the 23™ and the first round of the state tournament
starts on Wednesday May 29" with the District VI champions hosting the District VIl runners-up.
Heat Acclimatization Update — Jr. high football is not permitted to start three days early. They
MUST start on the first Monday of legal PIAA practice. PIAA is meeting next Wednesday (May
22nd) and there are some things that may be occurring. Still in a holding pattern, but unless we
are notified otherwise, you can plan on using the maximum of five hours. Questions also
surround the “dead time” period for school athletes. The down time is up for the third reading
on Wednesday and Dean Rossi feels it may not pass. The PIAA does have a heat acclimatization
schedule on their website.

Accountability Act — Peg Pennepacker. A good number of people are interested in an updated
meeting for AD’s, Principals and Business managers. Peg will have a short meeting with the
executive committee after the general meeting to determine a good date to host. (AAHS
Auditorium will host the symposium on Monday, June 3™ at 10:00am).

Old Business — Introductions of new Athletic Directors to our membership. Jeff Wheeler at St.
Joseph’s, Chuck Terek from Penn Cambria and Luke Rhodes from Tyrone are recognized as new
AD’s at their respective schools as new members of our organization. Marion Center asks about
a new site for Cross Country for the fall season. On May 30" District VI will visit Forest Hills to
take a tour of their course.

New Business — PSADA information folders are on the front table if anyone did not receive one
at the last meeting.

Open Dates — see above

Motion to adjorn — 1% Saltsburg, 2" United. Motion passed.

Next meeting is Wednesday 9/18/13 — Spring Cove School District Administrative Office —
10:00am

Respectfully submitted,

Chuck Gojmerac

Secretary



